
Dear Rep. Weidner and Oregon House of representatives, 
 
I urge you not to pass SB941 as it is written. 
 
At best it imposes an unnecessary burden and tax on the Law abiding citizens.   
At worst it is an infringement on civil liberties of your constituents and will turn honest people into 
criminals overnight.  In some cases the mere loaning of a gun to friend will become illegal.  Transferring a 
hunting rifle to a known reputable friend to repair or work on it will be illegal.  Selling a gun to a well known 
friend who has a already been sanctioned by the government with a CHL or FFL will become illegal 
unless they go to a Gun dealer and pay the UBC tax. 
 
There is no concrete evidence that UBC's reduce crime, in fact Oregon already has lower gun crime rates 
than many jurisdictions that have UBCs. 
 
Please vote no. 
 
  
Allen Flanagan 
Hillsboro, Oregon 

 


